
Bulletin #2024-29 
 

MUNICIPAL AND NORTHERN RELATIONS 
 

Important Notice to  
Chief Administrative Officers and Finance Staff 

 

2024 Debenture Payments and NDDS System 
Changes 

 
Municipal and Northern Relations is aware that some municipalities have experienced issues 
making debenture payments to Manitoba after the NDDS telephone payment system 
transitioned to an online payment platform. 
 
Information about the NDDS transition was previously sent from the Department of Finance and 
is attached to this bulletin for reference. 
 
If your municipality did not receive this information, or if you have additional questions about 
using the new online payment platform, please contact staff from the Department of Finance at: 
 

Don Rockall – donald.rockall@manitoba.ca – 431-275-2526 
 
Aileen Lagamayo – aileen.lagamayo@manitoba.ca – 431-374-4938 
 
Mariecel Vierneza – mariecel.vierneza@manitoba.ca – 431-275-2279 

 
Alternatively, municipalities that are experiencing issues may also continue to make payments 
by cheque. Cheques should be made out to the Minister of Finance, and sent to: 
  

Department of Finance 
Treasury Division 

350-363 Broadway 
Winnipeg, MB 

R3C 3N9 
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